
Newsletter Friday 3rd March 2023

Bad Weather
Should school have to close 
due to bad weather this is how 
we will advise you:
- Text messages will be sent 

out in the morning. 

- Check the Lancashire 
County Council website.

- Listen to the local 
radio station for 
updates.

.

We are still outstanding 
payment for some of 

our Year 6 pupils. 
Please ensure payment 

is made in full on 
ParentPay by the 27th 

May 2022.
Deadline for payments 
is now 19 weeks away.

Residential Trip Year 6 
payment reminder: 

Thursday 30th March
Our Egg Rolling event is back on 

this year!
All children are to bring in a 

DECORATED HARD BOILED EGG 
on the day. Each class will 

attempt to roll their eggs to see 
who will reach the furthest point!

Psalms 1 43:10
Teach me to do Your will for You are my God. May Your gracious 

Spirit lead me on level ground.

Reminder - School Trips

Please can we remind all parents 
that school trip reply slips need to 

be returned on time. It is vitally 
important we receive the 

completed medical slips as without 
these your child will not be able to 

travel.

We need to allocate lunches, 
transport and payments. 

The reply slip helps coordinate the 
smooth running of the day and are 

part of the legal requirements 
placed upon school. 

Hair - can we remind you that 
children with long hair need 
to have this tied neatly off 

their face each day. 

Class water bottles 
should contain WATER 
not juice. Thank you 

Just a reminder - we are 
a NUT FREE school 
because we have 
children with severe 
allergies. 

School dinner menu next week 
will be WEEK 2. Please make 

payments on Parentpay 

Egg Rolling….

Year 2 get clucky!

Year 2 received a very strange 
looking machine this week. It was in 
fact an incubator with eggs inside! 
We learnt that eggs had to stay in 
the incubator to keep warm.
Eventually the eggs started to move 
and shake and the children could 
hear the chicks chirping inside the 
egg. They were able to watch for 
the first signs of the chicks 
hatching.
After the chicks had spent about a 
day in the incubator and dried out, 
we took them out and put them in a 
larger box with a heater. The 
children were able to handle the 
chicks, feed and water them and 
observe how they grew over a few 
days.     

EGGciting news!  
Our Egg Rolling event is back 

on this year!
All children are to bring

in a 
DECORATED HARD BOILED 

EGG
on the morning of 31st 

March. 
Each class will attempt to roll 

their eggs to see who will 
reach the furthest point!

Year 2 get clucky!

 Year 2 received a very strange 
looking machine this week. It 
was in fact an incubator with 
eggs inside!  We learnt that 
eggs had to stay in the 
incubator to keep warm.  
Eventually the eggs started to 
move and shake and the 
children could hear the chicks 
chirping inside the egg. They 
were able to watch for the first 
signs of the chicks hatching.  
After the chicks had spent 
about a day in the incubator 
and dried out, we took them 
out and put them in a larger 
box with a heater.  The children 
were able to handle the chicks, 
feed and water them and 
observe how they grew over a 
few days.

Reception Class get biking!
We had the pleasure of Go Velo 
in school this week and we had 
so much fun learning to ride a 
bike. The children loved being 
outside and made huge 
progress in just 3 sessions! 

Please do not send in any sort of nuts 
or spreads in school as most of our 
children are allergic to it. Thank you 

Parents Evening will be held on 8th 
March. You will need to book your time 
slot of 10 minutes online. There will be  
an opportunity to look through your 
child's books and talk to the class 
teacher. Bookings are available online 
parents-booking.co.uk/greatmarsden

John 3:16 
For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that 

whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life.

Year 2 had an amazing time at the farm. We met lots of baby animals and watched 
cows being milked. It was fascinating! Then we had a ride on a tractor and donkey.

We celebrated World Book Day in school on Thursday, 
The pictures here tell you how much fun we had.

http://parents-booking.co.uk/greatmarsden
https://gatheredagain.com/easter-bible-verses/


There seems to be a lot more 
children using the office 
entrance in the morning.

Learning starts at 8:45am.
If you are 5 minutes late every 

day for a week your child 
misses 25 minutes of 

learning. In a school year that 
is 15 hours of lost education. 
For your child’s sake - be on 

time. 

Junior Jam Clubs:
This half term Junior Jam will 
once again be running After 

School sessions for Years 1 and 
2.

Year 1- iMedia
Year 2- Music

Letters for the club have been 
sent home today. Please make 

sure to return these to school by 
Monday 10th January 2022 if 

you would like your child to 
attend.

School Milk
Register your child for school 
milk today! If you would like 
to sign them up please go to 
www.coolmilk.com and 
register on the website.

The return of FITNESS FRIDAY-  HOORAY!!!
For those of you new to this wonderful weekly event, it 
is a half mile run around the school grounds.  We do it 

all together and everyone has a go. For FRIDAYS 
only your child can come to school in trainers.  If they 
have not got any don’t go out and buy them, school 

shoes will be fine. 

Date Event 

8th March Parents Evening 

13th March Local Governors Meeting 5.30pm

15th March Let’s Go Sing at King George’s Hall

17st March Year 4 Viking Visit 

22nd March Friends of St John’s Meeting, All Welcome (5.30pm)

24th March Year 3 Manchester Museum Trip

29th March Silver Mile, Children to bring in as many Silver coins as they can.

30th March Egg Rolling - bring in your decorated egg!

31st March School Closes at 2pm for Easter!

Viking in Year 4 - please  can 
we remind parents to make 
payments on Parentpay by 

13th March. Thank you.

School dinner menu next week will be 
WEEK 3. The menu is available on 

the school website. 
https://www.stjohnsnelson.co.uk/  

Please make payments on Parentpay 

Hair - can we 
remind you that 

children with long 
hair need to have 
this tied neatly 
off their face 

each day. 

Remember to bring in all your 
spare copper change for the jars 
in class. Who will win this term?

Please do not send in any sort of 
nuts or spreads in school as 

most of our children are allergic 
to it. Thank you 

Thank you for your kind and generous 
donations for our food bank in school. 
This is for everybody -Take what you 

need and replace when you can.
We also receive fresh food items from 

the supermarkets, we will send a text for 
you to bring a carrier and take what you 

need. All this food must go as usually 
close to the sell by date.

w/c 20th Feb YEAR 2 Kestrels 96.3%

We have a clothes rail in the office foyer. 
These have been washed and labelled 
so please help yourself. A huge thanks 

to Karen Hibbert who has sorted all 
these out for us.

Weekly Attendance Winners 

http://www.coolmilk.com
https://www.stjohnsnelson.co.uk/

